
20th January 2023

Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

Stars of the week 
Congratulations to this week’s 

Stars. We are very proud of you!

Nursery: Freddie Smith
Alfie Burns

Reception: Phoenix Lambert
YEAR 1: Elsie Beever
YEAR 2: Oliver Williams
YEAR 3: Sophie Mainwaring
YEAR 4: Holly Magee-Higgins
YEAR 5: Allanya Fullerton
YEAR 6:Edie James

Alice Gore
PPA: Darcy Blong
Afterschool:Elsie Davies

Headteacher Message

.

YEAR ATTENDANCE 
THIS WEEK:

NURSERY 96.0%

RECEPTION 99.2%

Y1 100%

Y2 97.5%

Y3 98.2%

Y4 98.3%

Y5 96.2%

Y6 99.2%

TOTAL 98.1%

YEAR TO DATE 95.8%

Alexa Pughsley

Terrific Timekeepers
Can we remind Parents/Carers
that doors open at 8.20am. Our 
terrific timekeepers for this week are 
our Y2 and Y5 pupils. Well done to 
those pupils who arrived on time.

Chinese New Year
Liverpool’s Chinatown is set to 
become home to a festival of 
colour and sound as it welcomes 
the Year of the Rabbit. Taking 
place this Sunday, the traditional 
dragon, lion and unicorn parades. 
firecracker displays, live music, 
fairgrounds, food and 
craft stalls. So get 
yourself down there 
and join in the fun!

Dear Parents and Carers, 
It was lovely to welcome one of our Governors, Mrs Barry, into school this week. She spent 
her time touring the school but had a particular focus on learning and engagement in the 
year 3 class. I was delighted to read the feedback on Tuesday night: “I loved how inclusive 
the learning was …All the staff in the room constantly proved praise and reassurance to the 
children throughout the lesson.”
Our EYFS have been learning all about the Chinese new year this week. They have made 
lanterns, tasted some wonderful food and learnt a number of Chinese greeting phrases to use around school. 
Make sure you check Class Dojo for some pictures and videos of this fabulous work. 
Through a small amount of government funding, we have been able to start of tutoring offer to some children 
in school. These sessions are additional learning outside of normal lessons. It was great to see children and 
staff in early a number of mornings this week focusing on gaps in knowledge. 
Finally, I have sent an important letter regarding SEND provision at school via our app. Please log in and take 
the time to read this letter. 
Mr D Kenny
Executive Headteacher

What Do I Do outside School?
Well done to Lily Crawley for coming 2nd

in her ‘Poms’ competition. 
Lily competed all weekend 
in Blackpool. Lily is part of 
the ‘Great Britain Baton 
Twirling Association’, and 
boy did she twirl her way 
to victory. Will we see her 
twirling talents on BGT, 
watch this space!
Well done Lily!

Wraparound Care
There are still parents who are not 
booking their breakfast/afterschool 
sessions on the MCAS
App. Please ensure you 
have booked on, in 
order for them to stay. 

Attendance
Our school attendance has been great 
these past two weeks, 
well done everyone! Lets 
make this a regular 
occurrence every week! 

How Long Are You Staying?
When booking your afterschool club 
sessions on the app, please remember 
to scroll down and select the right 
session, some parents are just 
booking ½ hour sessions 
instead of scrolling down 
and selecting the hour or 
full session. Thank you



FOCUS OF THE WEEK

. 

Dates for your diary
7th February : Last session of Boxing Therapy
10th February : School closes
20th February : School opens
22-24th May : Y4 trip to Bispham Hall
14-16th June : Y6 JCA Trip

LATE PICK UP FROM SCHOOL
If children are not collected at the normal pick up time of 
2.50pm OR are late being collected from an afterschool 
activity, they will go into afterschool which is chargeable
as follows:
½ hour from school close time= £3 per day   
1 hour from school close time= £5 per day
anything after 1 hour up until 5.30pm = £10 per day
(Late after 5.30pm - £1 for every minute late)

WORDS OF THE WEEK
MATHS – Quarter
ENGLISH – Formal

Children from 
across the 
school 
attended a 
Learning & 
Discovery 
festival this 
week. They 
explored 
different 
activities and 
developed 
their love of 
physical 
activity.

All wraparound care is to be 
booked through the MCAS parent 
app. Our numbers are capped, so 
please remember to book, as we 
may not have availability on the 
day. If you have booked an 
afterschool sessions and no longer 
require it, please email the school 
office ASAP. Thank you

Sports News

The children have thoroughly enjoyed their enrichment clubs.

Parent Notice
Please be aware of potential teacher strike action on the following days. We are 
unaware at present, the impact this will have. In some cases this action may result 
in your child’s class being closed. As soon as we know more, we will communicate 
this to you as soon a possible. 
1st February
28th February
15th March 
16th March 


